APPENDIX L

PORT AUTHORITY LETTERS



TOWN OF SHELBURNE

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

P.O. DRAWER 670
SHELBURNE, NOVA SCOTIA

CANADA, BOT 1W0

TELEPHONE: 1-802-875-2991 FACSIMILE: 1-902-875-3932

8 June 2002

Black Bull Resources
Vancouver, British Columbia

RE: Use of wharf and storage area.

Dear Sirs,

I wish to advise you that the Shelburne Port Authority has just taken over control
and ownership of the former Government Wharf as of the 4th. of June 2002.

I am very pleased to inform you that the Shelburne Port Authority and the Town
of Shelburne would like to encourage you to use our site as a holding area for the
storage of washed quartz on a site that we own. This would be in very close
proximity to the wharf for shipping. The area is zoned Industrial and Commercial.

Shelburne boast the third best natural harbour in the world. We have twenty-
seven feet of water at low tide at the wharf and the approaches can offer up to

forty-two feet of water. The port is ice free, a pilot is not required, nor is dredcrmg,
and there are no unions.

Our plans are to develop the wharf and site to include additional holding areas
and more berthing. The Authority owns a water lot that is approximately one

thousand feet around the perimeter of the wharf. This will permit rapid expansion of
our facility.



In closing I want to assure you that the Port Authority and the Council are most
anxious to work with you on your project. If you require any additional information
please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

G

His Worship P.G. Comeau,
Chairman Shelburne Port Authority



PORT of YARMOUTH
368 Main Street - Suite 203
Yarmouth, Nova Scotia - B5A 1E9
902-742-1803 yarmouth@auracom.com

Juoe 11, 2002

Black Bull Resources Inc.
#303 — Sun Tower

100 West Pender Street
Vancouver, BC
V6B 1IR8

Dear Mr. Keating;

Re: Port of Yarmooth Facilities

The Port of Yarmouth welcomes the opportunity for new economic activity in Yarmouth County, such as Black Bull Resources’

quartz mining operation. We would like o enter into negotiations with Black Bull to move quartz product through our port faciliies
once all environmental and other approvals are received.

The Lobster Rock Wharf facility, as shown on the attached sketch, is owned by the Yarmouth Area Industrial Commission and this

facility will be the one used when the quarried product is to be shipped from Yarmouth. This area is presently Zoned M-2 Waterfront
Industrial, as defined by the Town of Yarmouth By-laws.

The closest residential dwelling to the storage area is over 60 meters away. Between this residence and the lay down area, arc Water
Street, the primary transportation route on the waterfront and an operating machine shop and the associated storage yard for their steel

We trust this information will be of use to your company in its submissions to the various regulatory agencies. If you require addi-
tional information with regard to the port facilities, please contact me at (902) 742-3503.






